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June General Meeting

The Lake Forest Community
Association met at Sydenstricker
United Methodist Church on June 5,
2002. The meeting came to order at
7:35 pm., with six active Board
members and 18 Association mem-
bers present. The minutes for the
December meeting were approved as
written.

Annual Dues. Dues went out a bit
late this year since our treasurer,
Gene Cole, was recovering from a
fall from his ladder. Steve Gilbert and
Harry Hopkins worked together to get
the dues out. Of 279 homes in the
Association, dues have been collected
from all but eight homes.

AAA Trash Removal. A discus-
sion followed about AAA not honor-
ing their agreement with the Associa-
tion. AAA has sent a letter to several
residents, indicating that dumping
fees have increased at the landfill. By
agreement, AAA is permitted to pass
on some increased costs. See the
previous newsletter or the web site
for information regarding our special
rate.

Trails Maintenance. The worst
area of our trails lies between Mari-
time Lane, Octavia and Bertito, and
that area will receive attention first.
Southern Asphalt has estimated
$5,160 for four specific areas of
repair, which are marked with paint.
As a budgeted expense, the work will
proceed beginning in late July.

Entrance Beautification. Evelyn
Hempstead has made wonderful
progress on two of the three en-
trances. Dwarf nandina were planted.
In the future, fewer annuals will be
used to reduce the cost of recurrent
plantings. The entrances to Maritime
Lane and Cervantes Lane are now

finished, but as of the meeting there
were insufficient funds budgeted to
improve Modisto this year. Evelyn
estimated improvements to Modisto
to be an additional $1,500, which
includes replacement of the soil and
construction of a small stacked stone
retaining wall. A motion was made,
seconded and carried to allow the
board to allocate from other funds an
additional $1,500 to landscape the
entrance to Modisto this year. The
Board will proceed with improve-
ments to the Modisto entrance.
Thanks again to Ken Gibson and
Beth and David Hussen for agreeing
to water the plants at the two en-
trances.

Community Awards Presenta-
tions. Dave Wilson presented a
plaque in appreciation to Gene Cole
for his tenure as treasurer. He did an
outstanding job.

LFCA Seb Site. Harry Hopkins
requested ideas for improving the
web site, LakeForestCommunity.org.
If you have any suggestions, contact
Harry through the web site by phone.

Elections of New Board Mem-
bers. There were three vacancies on
the board. Harry Hopkin’s agreed to
another three year term and Wes Cox
expressed an interest in joining,
which leaves one vacancy if Wes
decides to join.

To find out more about being on
the board, call a current member to
get more information.

Monopole. A meeting was held
December 2001, with the county
approving construction which has not
yet begun.

Inquiry. An inquiry will be made
to the County zoning office regarding
a complaint by a resident about loud
refrigeration trucks belonging to
Giant that are running at night.

Home Maintenance. The Board
will look into the matter of poor
home maintenance and take appropri-
ate action.

Note of Appreciation. Sally
Tomlin was commended for her work
in maintaining the entranceway signs.

Around the
Neighborhood

Spring is almost gone and summer
is around the corner. If you haven't
done a spring check on home mainte-
nance, this is a good time; things such
as painting the outside of the house,
replacing siding, replacing, repairing,
or removing shutters, etc. And it is
that mowing and edging time, too.

It has come to the attention of the
board that there is a dog in the
neighborhood that is persistent in
serenading late into the evening (well
after 10 p.m.). Let’s be considerate of
the neighbors who are sleeping and
bring your dog inside.

Please encourage all the drivers in
your household to respect the speed
limits in our community. This time of
year we have a lot of small children
playing outside. Please be careful!

E-mail Addresses

The Board of Directors sent two
commuity e-mails this month—one to
remind you of our June 5 meting and
the other to propose a June 29 com-
munity yard sale. If you did not
receive these two e-mails, we don’t
have your e-mail address. If you
would like to receive occasional
community announcements via e-
mail, please provide your current e-
mail addess to Harry Hopkins at
harry@fandata.com or Jim Evans at
jevans3@cox.net.
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Interested in Playing Bridge or
Joining a Garden Club?

A congenial group of neighborhood women is looking to
add to our list of available and willing bridge players to join
us. We have two tables of bridge every other Wednesday night
from September through June from 7:30 pm to 10:30 p.m. The
group has met for close to 20 years now with a couple of
original members still playing. If you need additional informa-
tion, please contact Betsy Lauer at 703-455 6912.

Is gardening more to your liking? The Laurel Garden Club
meets on the third Monday night from September through May.
Call Evelyn if you are interested at 703-866-5820.
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Calendar
Independence Day
Community Yard Sale

Labor Day
Columbus Day (observed)

Daylight Savings Time ends
Halloween

Election day

Veterans Day

Annual Meeting (not set yet)

BOARD MEMBERS
Jim Evans, Secretary 455-5620 Tom Quigley

Beverly Franklin 455-7429 Dave Wilson, V. P.
Steve Gilbert, President ~ 440-5915 Vacancy, Treasurer
Evelyn Hempstead 866-5820 Vacancy

Harry Hopkins 913-5571

912-4293
455-1847




